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NLSA REPRESENTATIVE – TYLER ANTLE 

 

For CBS Soccer 2022 was highlighted by great growth and another year of the 

affects of Covid. 

In the winter of 2022, we were once again forced to shut down operations due to 

restrictions.  However, once summer came, we maintained our status as the 

largest club in the province and in fact grew in numbers… with more than 1800 

playing members. More than three hundred of those were adult. 

CBS Soccer was Proud this year to introduce the fully inclusive Strikers Star 

Development Program for individuals with cognitive, emotional, physical and 

sensory exceptionalities.  The program led by Rebecca Rideout, Emily Rowe and 

Jenny Bent was an outstanding success and will be continued next year. 

As well, CBS Soccer had great success this year on the competitive side – Claiming 

Gold in Under 13 Boys and we also captured 3 Silver and 4 Bronze at provincial 

league championships. 

Our Metro League teams did exceptional as well – Under 11 Boys and Girls took 

home medals…. And Our Under 9 and Under 7 programs showed great success for 

the future. 
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On the Senior Side our Jubilee Calvin Randell Strikers FC brought home bronze 

and our Challenge Cup That Pro Look Strikers FC also brought home the Bronze… 

and both our Masters and Intermediate men captured Gold at their league 

playoffs. 

This year we began the process for a new 3 Year Strategic Plan… and we have 

surveyed our members for input on what they’d like to see. 

Through our Technical Staff, Erick Mathiasen and Ryan Caines we have continued 

to raise the bar for our players.  Also, through strong management in our office 

led by General Manager Darrin Bent, we are poised to grow and better serve our 

soccer community into the future. 

 

Finally, thank you to the Board and Staff of the NLSA for all your support through 

the year – let’s make 2023 even better! 

 

 

Tyler Antle, 

President 

Conception Bay South Soccer Association 
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